Dear Clerk
I am writing to introduce Red Kite. We are a team of landscape architects and green space management consultants based in Ironbridge. Red Kite have been commissioned by Shropshire Council to undertake an Open Space Needs Assessment (ONSA) to determine the future requirement and provision of open space in Shropshire. The ONSA builds on previous work conducted in 2009 and is now being revised and updated  to help inform Planning Policy, especially in relation to new open space created as part of planned residential development. 
I am writing to all Parish and Town Councils within Shropshire to ask for your contribution to this piece of work that will enable open space in your area to be planned over the coming years. There are two elements that we are seeking your assistance with.
1. Existing provision of public open space
 The first relates to the current provision of open space within Shropshire. We have prepared an online map of all the public open space we are aware of within the County. You can use the following link to view the map http://shropshire.gov.uk/maps/Sites/embPPG17 and look at the public open space in your area. You will see from the map that the County is divided into 18 places plans and all the Parish and Town boundaries are shown. You can zoom in/out using the web tool to see all the public open spaces we have mapped. You can also click on each open space and it will provide you with some brief details. This map provides our current understanding of the type and amount of open space within the County. In addition to the map we have also provided the attached spreadsheet, which provides further data on public open spaces. You should refer to the relevant place plan for your Town or Parish.
Once you have looked at the map, it would be really useful to have some feedback from you and Councillors. In particular we would be interested to hear back from you if you feel there any omissions or errors. You may find it useful to forward the link on to your Councillors so they can review and feedback to you. If you are able to send a collective response back from your Council by the 16th December 2016 that would be really helpful.
2. Views and opinions about public open space
Before we advise Shropshire Council we feel it is extremely important that we seek the views and opinions of local communities. So the second request is for your Council to complete a short on line questionnaire about public open spaces in your local area. For the purposes of the assessment we define open space as land that is freely accessible to the public i.e. there are no physical barriers preventing use. Open space includes public areas such as parks, play space, amenity green space, allotments, sports playing pitches, woodlands and natural areas. The questionnaire is an online survey and will only take five minutes to complete. We would ask for one collective response from your Council. The questionnaire will be sent to you via a separate email today. Please let us know if you do not receive this.
The information from the questionnaire will help inform and guide the preparation of policies for public open space. Again it would be really helpful if you could complete the questionnaire by the 16th December 2016.
Thank you for taking the time to help with this study. We appreciate your input and recognise that this may take some coordination on your behalf. However please do have in mind that this study will be used to help improve or increase the provision of public open space in your area so it is vital that all Parish and Town Councils have an input. The map and supporting information  will be used to calculate the current amount of open space within Shropshire so that we can estimate how much public open space will be required as the population of Shropshire changes over the coming years. The data derived from our work will then be used by Shropshire Council to inform discussions with developers about the quantity and type of open space that will be required.
If you require any further help or need clarification please do contact us via email info@redkitenetwork.co.uk and we would be only too happy to answer your questions.
The Open Space Needs Assessment, once completed will be made  available on line at www.shropshire.gov.uk 
Thank you for your assistance.
Yours faithfully, 
Nathaniel Healy
Director
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